Premier's Announcement

On November 30, 1994 the Honourable Bob Rae, Premier of Ontario,
announced that beginning on April 1, 1995, there will be a new program to
assist families and individuals who have high drug expenditures in relation to
their incomes and who have no private insurance available to them.

He announced that the program would include a deductible based on the
family's or individual's net income.

He assured those currently receiving Ontario Drug Benefits that they would not
be affected by the introduction of this new program and he said that there would
be no change to the Special Drugs Program. :

The Ministry of Health's Drug Programs Branch is now working on the
implementation plan.

Background

The Ministry of Health provides prescription drugs free of charge to seniors,
social assistance recipients, those on home care, those in long term care
facilities and those in Homes for Special Care, through the Ontario Drug Benefit
(ODB) program. In addition, the Ministry provides a group of drugs for severe
illnesses through the Special Drugs Program. These particular drugs are
considered essential to treat severe, life or organ-threatening conditions, are
usually the only method of treatment available and are so costly that many
patients are unable to afford them.

Problems associated with these programs - inequality of access, cost growth,
administration, benefit listings - have been identified by consumer groups,
pharmacists, physicians, drug manufacturers and other stakeholders for a
number of years.
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Early in 1992, the Ministry of Health responded to these concerns and
established the Drug Reform Secretariat with a two-year mandate to achieve
comprehensive reform of provincial drug programs.

During its mandate the Drug Reform Secretariat consulted widely by issuing and
soliciting comment on four background papers and a consultation document,

P A I , and by holding regional consultations,
weekly forums and invitational workshops.

Making Access More Fair and Equitable

One of the major concerns that was identified during the consultations was the
inequity of access to coverage under both Ontario Drug Benefit and the Special
Drugs Program, particularly for those persons who had high drug expenditures
in relation to their incomes and who had no private insurance available to them,
because they could not afford it, because they were not eligible for it, or
because they had exhausted it.

Stakéholders asked the Ministry to address these inequities and to:make essential
drug therapy available to all residents of Ontario.

The Ministry's consultation document suggested a number of ways to fulfil the
reform principle, developed by the Secretariat's working groups and endorsed
by Cabinet , that "All Ontario residents should have equitable access to drug
coverage.". These included providing assistance to those who cannot now
afford necessary drugs, ensuring that there are no gaps between public and
private coverage that would leave sick people vulnerable to high drug costs, and
developing mechanisms for consumer cost sharing that are ﬂex1b1e fair and help
expand the current eligibility.

The Premier has now made a commitment to address inequity of access and the
Ministry is developing a program for implementation on April 1, 1995 that will
provide a safety-net against high drug expenditures in relation to income,
encourage individuals and employers to maintain private insurance, and assign a
fair annual deductible.




